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THEATRE TCU HONORS MILLER 

Theatre TCU will stage "Death of a Salesman" this week in honor of 
Arthur Miller's 75th birthday, but it will be different from the "Death 
of a Salesman" of the 1940s and '50s and all the years since then. 

Its guest director, Kent Paul of New York, is taking a new tactic one 
he thinks may be closer to the way Miller himself perceives the 
archetypal family drama. 

Performances in University Theatre will begin at 8 p . m. tomorrow 
(Wednesday) through Saturday and at 2 p.m. Sunday. Admission is free 
with TCU ID, but reservations may be made by calling Ext. 7626. 

Despite the original 1949 production's phenomenal success, the author 
has expressed reservations about it. In his autobiography, Miller 
wrote: "I would stand at the back of the theatre watching sections of 
the performance, trying to understand what there was about it all that 
bothered me ... I simply felt that there was too much identification 
with Willy ... and that the play's ironies were being dimmed out by 
all this empathy." 

Paul looks on "Death of a Salesman" as unique in exposing a central lie 
in American life -- the idea that "the man who makes an appearance in 
the business world is the man who gets ahead." 

Driving through Queens, NY, the director saw what could be Willy Loman's 
house -- a small frame cottage surrounded by warehouses and tall 
apartments and enormous billboards. That's the image he is pursuing in 
this production -- "a collage of commercialism pressing in on the lives 
of our people! " 

Willy Loman, described by Arthur Miller as a man who "gave his life, or 
sold it, in order to justify the waste of it, " is played by theatre 
professor Henry Hammack, who has performed at Circle Theatre, Casa 
Manana, New Arts Theatre and Fort Worth Theatre and in TV and feature 
films. 

(continued) 
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'DEA TH OF A SALESMAN' (continued) 

Anne-Lynn Kettles, guest-starring as Linda Loman, has appeared in New 
York in "Six Characters in Search of an Author, " "A Clearing in the 
Woods" and "Silent Night, Lonely Night" and was nominated for best 
actress (Carbonell Awards) in "Sister Mary Ignatius Explains It All for 
You." She premiered as Mary in Lanford Wilson's "Serenading Louie" and 
as Marianne in Richard Wilbur's "Tartuffe." Kettles has appeared in 
"Miami Vice" on television and in Edward Albee's "All Over" for the PBS 
Great Performance Series. Now a resident of Fort Worth, Kettles is a 
graduate of Rollins College and has studied acting with Uta Hagen in New 
York. 

Paul, who also will direct a major revival of the Jerry Bock/Sheldon 
Harnick musical "She Loves Me" for the Berkshire Theater Festival this 
summer, is a graduate of Harvard College and the Neighborhood Playhouse 
of the Theater. His 25 years of directing has included G.B. Shaw's "The 
Philanderer" for the Pearl Theater in New York, Paul Osborn's 
"Tomorrow's Monday" for Circle Repertory Company there, Osborn's "The 
Vinegar Tree" at the York Theater and Patrick Suskind's one-character 
"The Double Bass" at both the Double Image in Manhattan and New Theater 
of Brooklyn. 

He produced the award-winning documentary "Sanford Meisner -- The 
Theater's Best-Kept Secret," to be broadcast this summer on the PBS 
American Masters series. Paul has directed Kettles in New York and also 
has directed a play by theatre chairman Andrew Harris. 

The roles of Biff and Happy Loman, the sons in conflict with Willy, will 
be played by seniors Jim Hopkins of Aurora, NE, and Rhett Pennell of 
Corpus Christi, respectively. Stage manager for the production is 
junior Lori Van Zandt of Kirkwood, MO. 

*** *** *** 

WASH RACK OPEN FOR UNIVERSITY VEHICLES 

The physical plant's new vehicle wash rack is now open and available for 
use by operators of all University vehicles. Not to be used for 
privately owned vehicles, according to physical plant director Willett 
Stallworth, the self-service facility is equipped with warm water and 
soap and is open from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. Mondays through Fridays. 

Arrangements can be made with the Work Control Center, Ext. 7954, to use 
the facility after hours. 

*** *** *** 

FAIRE TICKETS AVAILABLE 

Adult tickets for the annual Scarborough Faire in Waxahachie are 
available at the Student Center information desk for $8.95 each . The 
festival is open on weekends from April 27 through June 16 and on the 
Memorial Day holiday May 27. 
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OUINO CLUB REUNION IS THIS WEEKEND 

More than 100 members of the University's Quinq Club, composed of 
persons who graduated 50 or more years ago, will gather in Fort Worth 
this weekend for their annual reunion. 

Special honorees will be Class of 1931 members, according to club 
president Julius Truelson, whose invitation letter noted that "we have 
changed coaches, presidents and professors several times, but the love 
and appreciation for our years of association with TCU are still as 
strong as ever. " 

Early reservations included persons from as far as California to Georgia 
and Virginia to Florida for the activities that begin Friday with 6:30 
p.m. registration and dinner at 7 p.m. at Colonial Country Club. 

Saturday's activities will begin with 9: 30 a.m. registration and 
continental breakfast in Colby Hall. Residential living's associate 
director Kay Higgins will discuss the residence hall program during a 
"Highlights of TCU" session before a campus tour. The 11:45 a.m. 
luncheon will be held in the Student Center's Woodson Room with 
Chancellor Bill Tucker as speaker. 

*** *** *** 

SESSIONS FOCUS ON MLK BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION 

Three sessions have been scheduled as opportunities for the University 
community to present ideas about how TCU will celebrate Martin Luther 
King Jr.' s birthday. Planned by the committee recently appointed by 
Chancellor Bill Tucker to determine the appropriate observance, the 
sessions will be held Wednesday at 5:15 p.m., Thursday at 7 a.m. and 
Friday at noon. 

As announced by Vice Chancellor Bill Koehler, who chairs the nine
member committee, all meetings will be in the House of Student 
Representatives chamber, Student Center 222. 

Persons wishing to address the committee can do so by calling Dr. 
Koehler.' s office, Ext. 7101, . to arrange a time. The question to be 
addressed, he noted, is, "What should the University do to celebrate the 
birthday of Martin Luther King Jr.?" Each presentation will be limited 
to five minutes; submitting it in writing is optional. 

"The committee is extremely interested in having your input," Dr. 
Koehler said. "We sincerely hope you will take the time to join us at 
one of these sessions." 

Serving with Vice Chancellor Koehler on the committee are Shari Barnes 
of personnel, Vice Chancellor Peggy Barr, John Butler of campus 
ministries, Logan Hampton of Student Activities, Associate Vice 
Chancellor Larry Lauer, Faculty Senate chairman Ted Klein, Student House 
president Ernie Ross and Ralph Belk, senior social work major from 
Washington, DC . 

In naming the committee, Dr. Tucker said: "In my view, we really are of 
one mind in wanting to honor Dr. King and give thoughtful expression to 
the social values he spoke and lived and advanced. The issue is how." 
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JOURNALISM HOSTS REPORTERS' WORKSHOP 

Approximately 50 professional writers from the North Texas area along 
with some 20 TCU journalism students participated in the Reporters' 
Workshop April 2 0 in the Student Center. Sponsored by the Texas 
Associated Press Managing Editors Association, the day-long program was 
co-produced by the journalism department and the Fort Worth Star
Telegram. 

Environmental reporting was the theme of the morning session, which 
followed introductions by Star-Telegram managing editor Mary Jo Meisner. 
"Who Pays for Clean Air?• was addressed by a panel moderated by Randy 
Loftis of the Dallas Morning News. Panelists were Earl Turns, General 
Dynamics project engineer for environmental health and safety; Marti Van 
Ravenswaay, North Central Texas Council of Governments chairman for air 
quality advisory committee; Joe Wells, Dallas Regional Group of the 
Sierra Club; Lou Chapman and Mike Whiteley of the Star-Telegram. 

"The Business of Baseball" was the topic for the afternoon's session on 
sports reporting moderated by Dale Hansen of WFAA-TV. Panelists were 
Richard Greene, Arlington mayor; Tom Schieffer, Texas Rangers president; 
Buck Woy, president of Woy, Weinberg & Woy Management Group; Cheryl 
Phillips, Star-Telegram; and Phil Rogers, Dallas Times-Herald. 

*** *** *** 

MCLENNAN RECENES C-SPAN GRANT 

David McLennan, assistant professor of speech communication since 1988, 
is recipient of a $500 faculty development grant from C-SPAN, the cable 
television network. One of only 31 college and university faculty 
members from across the nation to receive a C-SPAN faculty grant since 
the program's inception, he was chosen on the basis of his proposal for 
academic research applications of the nation's public affairs 
programming. 

The faculty development grant program allows recipients to obtain 
videotapes and catalogs for their teaching or research project from the 
Public Affairs Video Archives at Purdue University. Tapes of all C-SPAN 
programs that have aired since 1987 have been recorded and indexed at 
the archives, which exists exclusively for the academic community. 
Grantees are entitled to acquire $500 worth of materials directly from 
the archives. 

The faculty development grant program is one of the many projects of "C
SPAN in the Classroom, " the network's free service that provides support 
services to more than 9,000 instructors using C-SPAN as a teaching tool. 
Other services include newsletters, access to Purdue's Public Affairs 
Video Archives, seminars and resource materials. C-SPAN, a non-profit 
cooperative of the cable television industry, is available in 53 
million households nationwide and around the world via satellite. 

David holds two degrees from the University of Virginia and the Ph.D. 
from the University of Texas at Austin. The Lynchburg, VA, native is 
active in the Speech Communication Association and Southern States 
Communication Association. 
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HARTMAN NAMED HONORS PROF 

Phil Hartman of biology received the 1991 Faculty Recognition Award 
Thursday from students in the TCU Honors Program. The honor was 
announced at Honors Convocation by Stephen Benoit, junior psychology 
major and chairman of the Student Honors Cabinet. 

The award was Phil's third teaching honor since he joined the faculty 10 
years ago. He received a Student Foundation Outstanding Faculty Award 
in 1989 and a Student House of Representatives Teaching Excellence Award 
in 1986. He earned the University Graduate Student Teaching Award in 
1979 at the University of Missouri, where he received the Ph.D. degree. 
He subsequently held two postdoctoral fellowships at the University of 
Minnesota, one from the National Science Foundation and one from the 
American Cancer Society. The Iowa State University graduate has 
received research grants from the National Institutes of Health, the 
National Science Foundation and the TCU Research Foundation, as well as 
the National Institute on Aging. 

New Phi Beta Kappa members, announced at the Honors Convocation by 
Chancellor Bill Tucker, are juniors Jacqueline Brewer of Fort Worth; 
Michael Howell of Gilbert, AZ; Catherine Karpinski of Lenexa, KS; Shane 
Karr, Phoenix; and Karen Yeh, Euless. 

Seniors are Julie Bettinger, Lakewood, CO; Laura Brennan, Overland Park, 
KS; Deena Brodsgaard, Waco; Bryan Cannon, Lubbock; Rachel Eason, San 
Antonio; James Edgar, Albuquerque; Amy Foster, Pleasanton; Steven Gandy, 
Murfreesboro, TN; Michael Leblanc, Houston; Keith Louden, Carlsbad, CA; 
John Lucas, Fort Worth; Jacquie Maupin, Oklahoma City; Kenneth McKenzie, 
Arlington; Gregory Morningstar, Cedar Rapids, IA; Mary Newman, Elk 
Grove, CA; Leigh Riley, Houston; Michele Satterelli, Houston; Amy 
Stevens, Overland Park; Kerry Thomas, Fort Worth; Kristin Van Heyningen, 
North Royalton, OH; Matthew Vossler, Sugar Land; Laura Whitworth, 
Maumelle, AR; Andrew Wright, Houston; and Debra Yaniko, Roanoke. 

At the Honors banquet Thursday night, the Phi Beta Kappa Award was 
presented to the outstanding senior in liberal studies, Stephanie Boade 
of Bartlesville, OK, who is majoring in biochemistry and history, and 
the Sigma Xi Award to the top senior in science, Douglas Strout of 
Houston, a double major in physics and chemistry. 

Doug also won the Boller Award for the best Senior Honors Project 
presentation. His project, "An Exactly Solvable Model Ternary Solution 
with Three-body Interactions," was supervised by Dale Huckaby. The TCU 
Honors Scholar Award for summer research went to David Douglass, senior 
neuroscience major from Overland Park, KS. 

*** *** *** 

APRIL 30 SET FOR FACUL1Y ASSEMBLY 

Academic planning and the self study will be discussed April 30 at the 
spring Faculty Assembly. The event, open to faculty and professional 
staff members, will begin at 3 p.m. in Lecture Hall 1 of the Sid w. 
Richardson Building. 
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GRAPHICS SHOW ST ARTS APRIL 29 

Amy Zinsmeyer of St. Louis, a gold medalist in the 1991 Creative Summit 
Conference at Southwest Texas State University, is one of five Texas 
Christian University seniors who will show their communication graphics 
April 29-May 3 in Moudy Building Exhibition Hall. Opening reception 
begins at 7 p.m. April 29, and subsequent hours are 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Other seniors in the show are William Griesedieck and Andrew Roth, also 
of St. Louis, and two Texans -- Terri Briscoe of Galveston, and Edwin 
Holt of Kilgore. 

*** *** *** 

ON-LINE DATA BASE TO NOTE CLOSED CLASSES 

Finding out which classes have closed and which ones are still open may 
be a little easier now with a new on-line service provided by the 
registrar's office. Several times daily throughout advance registration, 
the registrar's office will update information on class availability. 
The system will note whether a given class remains open or has been 
filled. 

"We did this to better assist advisers trying to get an update on closed 
sections," explained Vanessa Lanzarotti, Information Service Manager in 
the registrar's office. "There was no facility for them to get this 
information. " 

The data base will supplement the current paper-based system. Reports 
detailing filled classes are printed at the end of day during advance 
registration and posted in Sadler Hall, according to Vanessa. Now 
advisers will be able to access more recent data through on-line access 
to the campus' mainframe computer system. 

Class closing will be updated several times throughout the day during 
advance registration so advisers can provide better information to 
students on class availability. "Departmental chairs can monitor 
closely how courses are filling up to see if they need to add new 
sections," she said. 

The registrar's office worked only a few weeks with Information Services 
to bring the system on line. Since its first day of service April 1, 
daily sessions have grown to 50. Usage is expected to rise as more 
people become aware of the service. 

The data base is available to all MUSIC users through the public account 
TCUINFO, Vanessa said. Users of the library computer system will have 
the option of checking on classes in the future. 

Instructions for using the on-line course data base is available from 
User Services, Ext. 6855. 
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RETIREES TO HEAR 'IMAGE. REALITY IN TV' 

"Image and Reality in Television" will be the topic when Associate Vice 
Chancellor Larry Lauer speaks Thursday to the TCU Retirees Association. 
The 11:30 a.m. event will be at Colonial Cafeteria on Trail Lake Drive. 

Holder of two degrees from American University, Lauer was a member of 
the radio-TV-film faculty and then director of the continuing education 
division before being named head of University relations. He also is on 
the journalism department faculty with teaching specialties in corporate 
and international communication. In 1989 he taught "Cultural Value and 
the Mass Media" at TCU's summer program in England, and "International 
Corrnnunication" was his course last summer at Oxford. 

*** *** *** 

UTAH RDT WILL PERFORM HERE 

Utah Repertory Dance Company, established in 1966 to keep alive the 
unique artistry of American modern dance, will perform concerts in the 
Ballet Building Friday and Saturday as part of its silver anniversary 
tour. The programs will begin at 8 p.m. each evening. 

Admission is $ 6 ( $3 for students and senior citizens) . Seating is 
limited, and dance fans are advised to arrive early. Information about 
the concert and about dance classes taught by the Utah company during 
its residency here with New Century Danscene may be obtained by calling 
Susan Douglas Roberts at Ext. 7615. 

RDT was the first modern repertory dance company in the United States to 
be located outside of New York City. It was established by Salt Lake 
City and the University of Utah with a major grant from the Rockefeller 
Foundation. 

With a national reputation for professional excellence, the company 
performs a repertory of more than 200 master works that range from the 
early 20th-Century creations of Isadora Duncan to current contemporary 
dances. Included are works by Merce Cunningham, Jose Limon, Margaret 
Jenkins, Lar Lubovitch, Bill T. Jones and Arnie Zane, Peter Sparling and 
others. · 

In addition to providing a year-round training ground for serious 
dancers and choreographers, the company has developed residency programs 
to educate audiences of all ages. RDT will treat Fort Worth dance fans 
to a lecture-demonstration for which it is well known. "Pioneers of 
Modern Dance," with works by Isadora Duncan, Ted Shawn, Helen Tamiris 
and other early modern dance choreographers, will be presented at 12:30 
p.m. Thursday in the Kimbell Art Museum Auditorium. Admission is free. 

New Century Danscene, which sponsors the visiting company, is funded by 
a grant from the Bass Foundation through the Arts Council of Fort Worth 
and Tarrant County to TCU with support from Contemporary Dance/Fort 
Worth. 

This residency is a Mid-America Arts Alliance Program made possible by 
the Dance on Tour Program of the National Endowment for the Arts with 
the Texas Commission on the Arts. 
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SENIOR DANCE SHOW OPENS APRIL 30 

Eight senior ballet and modern dance majors will stage their original 
works April 30-May 1 in Studio B of the Ballet Building. Both 
performances begin at 8 p.m. 

Ballet majors are Anna Williams of Southlake, Stephanie Brooks of 
Abilene and Sherry Jerome of Tempe, AZ. Graduating in modern dance are 
Michelle Tyer of Tyler, Lisa Draskovic of Kansas City, Stefon George of 
Missouri City, Deborah Gustas of Houston and Andrea Harris of Billings, 
MT. 

*** *** *** 

EVENTS RECOGNIZE HARRIS COLLEGE STUDENTS 

Harris College of Nursing students along with faculty members will be 
involved in two events Saturday, and a group of sophomore nursing majors 
were honored during an April 13 event. 

Seven nursing students and a Fort Worth nurse will be inducted into the 
honor society Sigma Theta Tau during ceremonies beginning at 1 p.m . 
Saturday in the Annie Richardson Bass Building living room. Speaker for 
the occasion will be Dr. Billye J. Brown, president of Sigma Theta Tau 
International who is La Quinta Centennial Professor Emeritus in the 
School of Nursing at the University of Texas at Austin. 

Inductees include Lisa Carollo, Lisa Logan Crawford, RN Susan Fife, 
Susan Foster, Monica Nelson, Janet Powers and Denise Webb along with 
Kimberly Litton, a RN from Fort Worth. 

Earlier in the day, seniors shared their future plans and presented 
skits during the annual senior brunch, at Mira Vista Country Club. 

The April 13 sophomore dedication, described by Dean Pat Scearse as "one 
of the most significant ceremonies in any nursing program," was held in 
Robert Carr Chapel. Sixty students celebrated their completion of the 
first third of the nursing program and the move into major clinical 
studies. Speaker was Donna Bertram, RN, MBA, CNA, who is vice president 
of nursing for Penrose-St. · Francis Healthcare System in Colorado 
Springs, CO. She formerly was vice president of nursing for Fort 
Worth's Harris Methodist Hospital. 

Several factors made the dedication particularly "exciting" to Dean 
Scearse. The 66 students eligible to participate represent the largest 
eligible total in many years; 17 percent of the students are male, 
making this the largest male enrollment in Harris College history; and 
92 percent of the 66 eligible students actually took part in the 
program. 

I l 
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ALL-SPORTS AW ARDS EVENT WILL BE MAY 1 

Awards to all athletes in men's and women"s sports and Frog Club awards 
will be presented during a public event in Daniel-Meyer Coliseum at 6:30 
p.m. May 1. The Horned Frog All-Sports Banquet will feature Fort Worth 
businessman Lindy Berry, 1949 All-American quarterback whose name is 
repeated throughout Horned Frog athletic history books, as master of 
ceremonies. 

Reservations, at $10 per person for the program and buffet dinner, can 
be made through the athletic ticket office in the coliseum, Ext. 7967. 

*** *** *** 

HAGADONE TO SPEAK AT TRANSPLANT FORUM 

Stanley Hagadone of Brite Divinity School will join noted psychologist
columnist-educator Joyce Brothers and Dr. John Burnside, associate dean 
of clinical affairs at the University of Texas Southwestern Medical 
Center at Dallas, for a May 1 public seminar on tissue and organ 
donation. Open to the public as well as professionals in such fields as 
nursing, ministry, medicine and social work, the forum is sponsored by 
the Lions Sight & Tissue Foundation and the UT Southwestern"s Transplant 
Services Center. 

"Tissue and Organ Donation: An Opportunity for Comfort in a Time of 
Sorrow" is the theme for the morning program, which will be held from 
8:30 a.m. to noon at the Dallas school's Gooch Auditorium. 
Registration, a reception and continental breakfast are scheduled for 8 
a.m. Registration is $18 in advance or $23 at the door, including the 
breakfast and valet parking. A program for professionals only will 
follow in the afternoon; its registration fee is $43. 

Stan, who joined the TCU faculty last fall as Brite' s director of 
admissions after serving as minister of Midway Hills Christian Church in 
Dallas, will discuss "The Whole Person in a Fragmented World." 
Brothers, also well known as a radio and TV personality, will speak on 
"Helping Others While He-lping Yourself." She is the author of 
"Widowed, " a book about the death of her husband and what she learned 
from her own experience handling grief. An ethicist, physician, 
educator and administrator, Burnside will discuss "Ethics in 
Transplantation." 

Additional information is available and reservations can be made by 
calling (214) 688-2609. 

*** *** *** 

MUSIC SERIES CLOSES APRIL 29 

The TCU Symphonic Winds, conducted by associate band director Dave 
Henning, will close the 1990-91 TCU Music Series with an April 29 
performance at 8 p.m. in Ed Landreth Auditorium. 

Opening with Aaron Copeland's "Fanfare for the Common Man," the program 
will include Incidental Suite by Claude Thomas Smith, "Do Not Go Gentle 
into That Good Night" by Elliott Del Borgo and Armed Forces Salute, 
arranged by Bob Lowden. Warren Barker• s "A Gallop to End All Gallops" 
will be conducted by graduate assistant Steve Andre, a music education 
major from Cache, UT. 
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SCULPTURE ON VIEW AT LIBRARY 

Mary Couts Burnett Library takes on the aspects of an art museum for the 
remainder of the school year, housing an exhibit of recent works by five 
advanced sculpture students. Located in the library's lobby, the 
showing will be open during library hours. 

The stone, steel, wood and bronze sculptures were created by seniors 
Jill Adams of Athens and Bob Burnett of Albuquerque, juniors Michel Cox 
of Weatherford and Shin Kitahara of Soka City, Japan, and sophomore 
Susan Marshall of Fort Worth. 

• •••••••• 

NOTES ON FOLKS 

Nursing's CAROLYN CAGLE and journalism's MERCEDES OLIVERA are among 
participants for the 7th Women & Work Conference April 25-26 in 
Arlington. Sponsored by the University of Texas at Arlington and funded 
by Southwestern Bell Foundation, the meeting will focus on "Diversity at 
Work: A Forum for Exchange of Information, Knowledge, and Research on 
Women and Work." Carolyn will discuss "Career Impact and Late-Timing 
First Parenthood," and Mercedes will moderate a panel on "Leadership 
Diversity Among Women of Color." 

Associate Vice Chancellor LARRY LAUER has accepted the Fort Worth Star
Telegram's invitation to serve on its newly formed 25-member community 
advisory board. 

At the late March convention of the International Association of the 
Fantastic in the Arts in Fort Lauderdale, KEITH ODOM (English) read a 
paper on "Fantasy: The Sisters Bronte and the Brothers Grimm" for the 
session on The Fantastic Landscape in European Literature. He also 
chaired a session on myth and fantasy, where participants learned that 
one of the scheduled readers has not been heard from since late last 
July. The missing member is Professor Hani Al-Rahib of Kuwait 
University. 

JEFF TEMPLETON (geology graduate student) and geologist RICHARD HANSON 
presented a paper entitled "Volcanology and Stratigraphic Evolution of a 
Jurassic Island-Arc Sequence, Northern Sierra Nevada, California" at the 
annual meeting of the Cordilleran Section of the Geological Society of 
America March 27 in San Francisco. Richard gave a talk April 4 on his 
experiences in Antarctica during the past Antarctic "summer" to the 
geology department and other interested persons. 

CHRIS BARRY (finance and decision sciences) presented two papers and met 
with faculty at the University of Texas at Austin in their Ph.D. 
workshop in finance. The papers, NThe Opening Price Performance of 
Initial Public Offerings of Common Stock" and "Information and Diversity 
of Analyst Opinion," were coauthored with Robert Jennings from Indiana 
University. 

Sympathy is extended to economist FLOYD DURHAM, whose father died April 
12 in a Fort Worth hospital. Services were held April 15 for the 
Weatherford native, who had worked on the Manhattan Project in Los 
Alamos during World War II. 
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.~ril 23 

;ril 24 

; ril 25 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

--Lecture, "What Is Quantum Chaos?," by Visiting Green Professor Martin 
Gutzwiller of IBM, Sid Richardson Lecture Hall 3, 3:30 p.m. 

--Lecture, "Multifractals and Hamiltonian Systems," Visiting Green 
Professor Martin Gutzwiller of IBM, Sid Richardson 360, 3 p.m. 

--Meeting to present ideas on Martin Luther King Jr. birthday observance, 
Student Center 222, 5:15 p.m. 

--Theatre TCU production of "Death of a Salesman", in honor of Arthur 
Miller ' s 75th birthday, University Theatre , 8 p.m. April 24-27, 2 p . m. 
April 28. 

--Meeting to present ideas on Martin Luther King Jr. birthday observance, 
Student Center 222, 7 a.m. 

--TCU Retirees luncheon, featuring a talk by Associate Vice Chancellor 
Larry Lauer, Colonial Cafeteria on Trail Lake Drive, 11:30 a.m. 

--Utah Repertory Dance Theatre historical lecture/ demonstration, 
"Pioneers of Modern Dance," including dances by Isadora Duncan, Ted 
Shawn, Helen Tamiris and others, Kimbell Art Museum auditorium, 12:30 
p.m. 

, ril 26 --Biology Seminar : Undergraduate research projects, Winton Scott 436, 
noon. 

--Meeting to present ideas on Martin Luther King Jr. birthday observance, 
Student Center 222, noon. 

--Baseball, TCU vs . Texas A&M, TCU baseball diamond , 3 p.m. 
- -Utah Repertory Dance Theater concert, TCU Ballet Building, April 26-27, 

8 p.m . Admission $6 (students and senior citizens $3). 

; ri l 27 --Baseball, TCU vs . Texas A&M, TCU baseball diamond, 1 p.m. 
(doubleheader). 

;ril 28 --TCU Concert Chorale and Choral Union concert for St. Stephen 
Presbyterian Church Special Series, 7:30 p.m. Free. 

;ril 29 --Bachelor of Fine Arts senior communication graphics showing, Moudy 
Building Exhibition Hall, through May 3, open 11 a.m.-6 p.m. Monday, 11 
a .m.-4 p.m. Tuesday through Friday. Free. 

--TCU Music Series Symphonic Winds chamber concert, Ed Landreth 
Auditorium, 8 p.m. Free. 

;ril 30 --TCU senior studio ballet and modern dance concert, Ballet Building 
Studio I, through May 1, 8 p.m. 

--Faculty assembly, "Academic Planning and the Self Study," Sid w. 
Richardson Lecture Hall 1, 3 p.m. 
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CLASSIFIED: 

FOR RENT TO GRADUATE STUDENT: 
walking distance of the campus. 

One-bedroom furnished apartment in 
Call 927-0959. 

FOR SALE: Boys' shorts, waist size 28-29 and summer shirts. Call 7335 
for Shirley. 

HOUSE FOR SALE: 3-2 home at 2013 Park Place in Berkeley neighborhood 
(1. 5 miles from TCU); brick, built in 1921, fully restored, utility 
room, great schools, great neighbors. Call Karen Fulton, 732-8833 (w), 
738-8909 (h) . 

*** *** *** 

OF TICIAL ABSENCES April 17, 1991 

Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were missed. 
It is the responsibility of the student to arrange with his/her professor for 
the make-up. If you have any questions, call 921-7855 . 

Journalism students who participated in the PRSSA Pro-Am 
Chesnut, Cami 
Clinton, Candy 

Jenkins, Joanne 
Johnstone, Karen 

Kamas, Nicole 
Pugh, Tammy 

Day in Dallas on April 19 : 
Rowett, Michael 
Thill, Margaret 

Theatre students who are working in conjuction 
to present "Death of a Salesman" in University 

with Imagination Celebration 
Theatre at 9 a.m. to to 1 p.m. 

to FWISD high schools on April 23 and 25: 
Bateman, Jeff Hopkins, Jim Mccanna, Tim 
Bradshaw, Jennifer Hunt, Amy Mergenthaler, Carl 
Carcerano, Chris Hutchins, Ruth Pennell, Rhett 
Deutsch, Andrew Kozlowski, Carl 

Preston, Alicia 
Roy, Erika 
VanZandt, Lori 

Men's tennis team members who missed all classes after 11 a.m., April 18 and 
on April 19 to participate in the Southwest Conference Tournament at College Station: 
Bowen, Devin Bujan, Anthony Gonzales, Patricio Rubio, Ricardo 
Giesea, Jeffrey Ronan, Gerard Ruette, Luis Tija, Mark 

Men's golf team members who participated in the Southwest Conference Championships 
at Mira Vista on April 18 and 19: 
Aguilar, Tony Budde, Ren Magee, Chad Stevens, Charlie 
Bangert, Ben 

Women's golf team members who missed classes on April 19, 22, and 23 to participate 
in the Southwest Championships at San Antonio: 
Allen, Tricia Kealoha, Annette Kragh, Jane Paul, Kelly 

Plant, Barbara 

Baseball team members who missed classes on April 19 to participate in a game 
at Texas Tech: 
Baker, Jeff 
Barr, Travis 
Bentancourt, David 
Caple, Kyle 
Chalk, Scott 
Dobson, Joel 
Eddy, Christopher 

Farmer, Craig 
Faulkner, David 
Firestone, Bradley 
Hinojosa, Ricardo 
Johns, Robert 
Johnson, Robert 
Jordan, Robert 

Laidley, Kemp 
Losa, Michael 
Macko, Michael 
Malone, Andrew 
Mock, Jonathan 
Peters, Rick 

Rudis, Mark 
Shope, Jared 
Shoptaw, Britt 
Thomsen, Chris 
Townsley, Clay 
Turner, John 


